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The February 2021 meeting was held on Thursday 
February 4, 2021 with 12 members present.  
 
All trails are currently open with excellent conditions 
reported. C4H to South Lake is open with some 
grooming. C4 through Mud Lake is open and 
groomed with some rocks still showing. As always, 
ride cautiously. 
 
The DEC EnCon Police have been on the trails and 
tickets have been written for loud pipes, no 
registration, and no insurance. Loud pipes followed 
by riding off the trail are the number 1 and 2 
complaints we receive from landowners. Please 
respect the trails by keeping the stock muffler on and 
staying on the trail.  
 
Groomers and trail workers, please report any trail 
maintenance/grooming to trail coordinator Brian 
Rhea at mailto:orrctrailcoordinator@gmail.com. 
 
Follow the Club on Facebook for the latest news and 
events: https://www.facebook.com/OhioRidgeRiders 
 
Trail work continued this month with a bridge re-
deck in Norway: 

 
 
And a wet area corduroyed on Mosquito Hill on trail 
C4C: 

  
 
A huge thank you to all the volunteers that make our 
trails great! 
 
The drawing for the large raffle was held on Saturday 
January 30th at approximately 6:00 PM and was 
streamed on Facebook Live. We would like to 
congratulate the following list of winners and thank 
everyone that supported our raffle. With the 
cancellation of Snow Bash last year due to COVID-
19, this was the clubs major fundraiser for the season.  
 
1st Prize $10,000.00: John Gulino, ticket #380 
2nd Prize $7,000.00: Joe Volo, ticket #99 
3rd Prize $5,000.00: Robin Case-Hagues, ticket# 146 
4th Prize $2,000.00: Nelson Jones, ticket #225 
5th Prize $1,000.00: Andrea Wheeler & Jen Ward, 
ticket #103 
6th Prize $500.00: Tom Wyraz, Jr. ticket #69 
7th Prize $500.00: Buck Flansburg, ticket #320 
8th Prize $250.00: Robert Kiker, ticket #393 
9th Prize $250.00: Ronnie Przelski, ticket #145 
10th Prize $250.00: Brian Johnson, ticket #188 
11th Prize $250.00: Bernie Sommers, ticket #23 
 
Gas is available at the Ohio Tavern 24/7 with a credit 
card. Be sure to fill up before venturing out. 
 
The next meeting will be Thursday March 4, 2021 at 
6:30 PM at the Ohio Recreation Hall.  


